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Update on New York Redistricting

By THOMAS KAPLAN

February 29, 2012

Each state must redraw its political maps to reflect the 2010 census, but New York, which has approved neither legislative nor Congressional districts for this year’s elections, is among the last to comply. Redistricting has become increasingly urgent because of the calendar; the state’s Congressional primary is scheduled for June 26, and its legislative primary on Sept. 11.

SO FAR

The State Legislature has proposed new districts for the Assembly and the Senate, but those districts have been criticized as gerrymandered to protect incumbents, and the Legislature has not voted on the proposals. The Legislature is even further behind in developing new Congressional districts — lawmakers have been unable to reach any consensus on how to reduce the number of Congressional districts to 27 from 29, as is required this year — leading a panel of federal judges to appoint a magistrate to develop a map that could be imposed by the court.

THE LATEST

On Wednesday, the Senate and the Assembly, controlled by opposing parties, said they had been unable to agree on a proposed map of Congressional districts. Instead, three of the four legislative conferences said they would submit separate proposals to the federal magistrate for her consideration; the fourth conference, the Senate Democrats, declined to make any proposal, and their spokesman, Mike Murphy, said, “Politicians should not be drawing the lines.”

Also on Wednesday, the president of the New York State N.A.A.C.P., Hazel N. Dukes, called on Gov. Andrew M. Cuomo to honor his promise to veto any maps produced by the Legislature’s redistricting task force. Some government watchdog organizations have urged the governor to compromise this year in exchange for a constitutional amendment that would create an independent redistricting process starting after the 2020 Census; Ms. Dukes said such a compromise would be unacceptable. “Our communities have heard promises of long-term change before, only to see promises broken and actions deferred,” she said.

UP NEXT

Legislative leaders have until Friday to provide feedback to the magistrate judge, Roanne L. Mann, on the Congressional proposals that were filed on Wednesday, as well as a plan that had previously been drawn up by a government reform group, Common Cause New York. Members of the public also have until Friday to submit their own maps for the court’s consideration. And to gather further input on proposed Congressional maps, Judge Mann has scheduled a public hearing Monday in Brooklyn federal court.
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